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Changing Self 
I Think - Therefore I am 

 
 

T r a n c e - c h a n n e l i n g  b e g i n s  
 

 Have you ever wondered how different societies in the universe harness and 
interpret the Masters and Guides that you do?  The concept of religion does exist in 
some societies, but only in a very few. 
 
You use religion to anchor the energy of a Master or a Collective to the consciousness of 
Earth, so that it can then disseminate to all those who wish to attach to it, for personal 
growth reasons.  In other words, you don’t have to be a Christian to access the energies 
of the Christ Office.  This you already know. 
 
There are some societies that do not use the concept of religion at all, but work directly 
with the different frequencies that each Master has to offer them. With this process, 
they are able to ‘flow free’, without any segregation or bigotry; combining the various 
Master energies joyously, to suit their needs. 
 
Let us help you understand this with a hypothetical example: imagine if there was no 
concept of religion on Earth, and you were able to experience the Christ energy as red, 
swirling light; the Buddha energy as green light, and the Sai energy as blue light.  You 
could then bathe self in any one light; or in a combination of as many as you desired, 
creating an energy ‘painting’ that pleased self.  You would then joyously shift and 
change the configuration, to suit your needs. 
 
In this way, each one would have a unique ‘painting’: you would never condemn or 
criticize another for his choice; but would instead celebrate the diversity and variety 
around you. 
 
Yet other societies work with what is called the ‘energy influence’ of the Master: rather 
than work in the manner just described, they simply ‘know’ that the energies are out 
there, and use the energetic echoes of the Master strands to grow. 
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You have created the concept of religion on earth for two predominant reasons: the first 
being to anchor the energies to Earth, and the second to give people a sense of 
belonging, of community, of togetherness, of direction of purpose, of unity and as a 
reaffirmation of the divinity within (the prana).  Much of this has unfortunately been 
lost or distorted over the years 
 
You already know that prana is the flow, the essence of All That Is: you may term it the 
breath of God. No beingness in the Universe can exist without this; it is the very fabric 
of existence.  
 
So how does the Human kingdom attach and work with Prana on Earth?  Through 
thought! 
 
An ancient philosopher (note: Rene Descartes) created one of the most profound 
statements that summarizes the human race: I think, therefore I Am. 
 
You actually do use Prana to ‘think out’ and create your reality. 
 
You already know that, when you pass back into spirit, shedding your physical body, you 
thought-create a visual that is comforting to self, to cushion the shock of the energy 
transference.  So if you firmly believe in a halcyon heaven, filled with little angels and 
birdsong and vibrant flowers; that is exactly what you will initially see.   
 
Similarly, if you firmly believe that you are going to fry in hell-fires, then that is exactly 
what you will see and experience around you.  And if you believe in ‘ashes to ashes; dust 
to dust’, then you will experience nothingness, a black void. 
 
Now, this is not fully ‘an illusion’: you are simply re-arranging the energies around you 
to suit your needs, and to help you accept your new, non-earthly circumstances. In 
other words, you get what you think you deserve. And slowly, through this, the true 
Masters and Guides appear, urging you onto further levels. 
 
Now let us look at this from the opposing perspective.  When you are in spirit, and you 
are planning your up-coming incarnation, you want to set up circumstances that benefit 
you, so that you can assimilate the appropriate unassimilated energies that you have 
chosen for that lifetime. 
 
But how do you do this? You have to access prana, universal energy, to thought- create 
the earth and the family you that want to incarnate into, so that you can begin to 
eventually live this illusion.   
 
So you pranically begin to create the kinds of parents, family members, friends and 
acquaintances you need; putting together a chessboard on which you can come and 
play out the incarnation. 
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Now does this mean that all your family are not ‘real’? Of course not; everything is a 
celestial illusion, and that is why no two people view a third in the same way.  Let us 
explain this. 
 
Last week, you were asked to focus upon this friend - [member of group], and you 
discovered the each one saw her in a slightly different light.  And yet each one was 
looking at the same person!  Why was this so? because she was your thought-creation, 
based on the combination of your prana and hers.  Therefore none of you could have 
possibly viewed her in exactly the same way! 
 
Let us say that one of you has an issue, wherein you feel stupid and unworthy.  When 
you combine your energies with hers, she will reflect that; so you will either perceive 
her as very bright and intelligent; or even more stupid and unworthy that you are.  
Either way, this thought-creation will provoke your issue. 
 
If another does not have that issue at all, but instead feels fat and ungainly; then they 
will project that on her, by either seeing her as extremely shapely, or else grossly 
ungainly.  And so on… 
 
So you harness prana, and you create that which you wish to experience around you. 
You pranically imbue your family and friends with those qualities  that you wish to 
experience, for your personal growth and development; and as you do so, the people 
around you change, not because they are actually changing, but because your pranic 
configuration with them is changing.   
 
Are you now beginning to even comprehend the astounding power that you have? You 
have all heard the phrase “you can never change another person; you can only change 
yourself”. But, in changing the pranic configuration, your perception of the other has to 
change!  The responsibility lies here (tapping self); the illusion lies here; and the power 
lies here.  Simply change the illusion. 
 
Now, to get back to the concept of pranic incarnation…you are already aware that you 
do not choose a solitary incarnation, but multiple ones, that take place simultaneously.  
You can pranically choose any part of the Universe, and any dimension of any part of the 
Universe, and any timeline of any part of the Universe.  Are you aware that you 
generally choose to experience about one hundred thousand aspects of self, 
simultaneously?  
 
So there is a ‘member’ sitting here, in this reality; and there could be another in several 
different dimensions and timelines of earth itself; as well as in different societies across 
this Universe. And every ‘member’ that is experiencing an aspect that she wishes to 
assimilate affects the other aspects of the ‘member’. 
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As one aspect of the ‘member’ assimilates something, all the other aspects of the same 
‘member’ receive an energetic boost.  This does not mean that each aspect will 
assimilate the same knowledge; in fact they don’t; but each boost pushes the other 
aspect of self a little further along its own trajectory. 
 
You could perhaps view yourselves as a beautiful kaleidoscope; with each colour and 
shape being an aspect of self.  The kaleidoscope keeps moving, changing the overall 
picture and configuration. 
 
So when you next feel small, unworthy, and powerless; just remind yourself who you 
really are, and how magnificent you are, to be able to juggle these hundreds of 
thousands of aspects of self; constantly growing and recreating self! 
 
If even one aspect was ‘misplaced’ by you, the whole kaleidoscope would collapse….and 
yet it never does, because you are incapable of making a ‘mistake’ with self.  Please 
heed our words, “you are incapable of making a mistake with self”. 
 
Everything happens for a reason and every single experience is a growth experience: 
nothing and no one ever retards or ‘goes backwards’, in terms of evolution. 
 
So the next time you judge another, or indeed self, for having ‘gone down the wrong 
path’, you instantly need to remind yourself that there is a bigger picture that you are 
simply not seeing.  You also need to look at why you have created the person or that 
event. Why are we speaking of this today? 
 
A new portal has just opened up during the Diwali period; one that permits you to begin 
to view and assimilate, simultaneously, many of the aspects of your various 
incarnations. 
 
This is a ground-breaking portal when it comes to Planet Earth.  In the past, you have 
not been permitted to work on parallel and concurrent aspects of self, simultaneously.  
Now you can.  You are now energetically ready to actually touch different aspects of 
self, in different realities, and work, quite consciously, with many parts of ‘you’. 
 
How can you practically do this?  Through meditation, if that works for you, or simply 
through daydreams!  Sit back, relax, and ‘daydream’ up different aspects of self.  Study 
what they are doing.  Help them along.  If you think it, it will be so. “I think, therefore I 
Am”. 
 

Group Member: So basically, we use intent? 

 
 You have to go beyond intent.  Use intent, if you will, but then trust it.  Experience it. 

Know it.  Even if doubts come up, such as “this is only a figment of my imagination”; 
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know that the ‘figment’ is also another aspect of self, in the realms of figments of 
imagination! 
 

Group Member: In meditation, sometimes one experiences an aspect of self which one 
wants to ‘send to the light’.  Does this mean that we haven’t understood this aspect of 
self, and that we are simply resisting it? 
 

 In general, you are probably resisting it.  Why not try and look at it instead?  But now, 
with your level of power, you reign supreme.  You have every right to do what you wish 
with it! 

 
Group Member: So I also create my original blueprint?  
 

 Indeed you do! This has been spoken of, in great detail, in the past. You do this with 
the help of Masters and guides, and chart out the most appropriate course for self, for 
an upcoming incarnation, based on what you need to assimilate.  So you set out the 
‘chess pieces’ in the form of the appropriate family and circumstances, and then 
incarnate to ‘play the game’. 
 
Now, let us view this from the perspective of today’s information.  Imagine the amount 
of blueprints you simultaneously create!  And each one has to be unique, and yet 
dovetail with one another, to facilitate the growth and expansion of the overall Self. 
 
So this friend (pointing to a sitter) has not only worked out circumstances and 
opportunities for growth and assimilation in this earthly existence, but she also has to 
take into account all the others she has simultaneously created, accounting for the 
possibly diverse courses and choices that she might take, in each one!  Yet all have to 
mesh together perfectly.  This takes you to 133-dimensional astrology, and even to 
1044-dimensional astrology. Complex enough for you? (Laughing) 
 

 “I think therefore I am”: so my thoughts will depend on the belief systems.  
 
Of course. This is a continuation of last week’s meeting, where we spoke of precisely 
that.  
 

Group Member: Sometimes we have belief systems that are ‘negative’ and ‘positive’; 
and sometimes we come to an “I know”. Are we then beyond the belief system? 
 

 The “I know” can indeed be a person going beyond a belief system; but sometimes it 
can be a game you play with yourself. 
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Group Member: So how do we distinguish between the two?  
 

  Aah!! When you know, you just know. When there is the slightest doubt, you don’t. 
And we are not talking about arrogance, egotism, bigotry or stubbornness here: it’s an 
inner certainty that does not need proof or validation from anyone. 
And this certainty has to bring you into perfect balance…that is the key. 
 
For example, you may ‘just know’ that all Hindus or all Muslims are ‘evil’: yet you are 
duping yourself, as that could not possibly come from balance. So in this case, you are 
just moving into another level of self-deception, into another belief system. 
 
One day you will all come to the “I know I am divine”: can you imagine how magnificent 
that will be? - Questions? 
 

Group Member: I now understand that we write multiple blueprints for ourselves; but 
what about family collectives?  Do they ‘get together’ and decide that one will be the 
parent, and the other will be the child, and so on? 
 

 In many ways, you are correct.  Let us hypothetically say that you decide that you 
need a tyrant father, a victim mother, an aloof brother, and a loving, supportive 
childhood friend.  So now you begin to pranically ‘paint a picture’ of your choice. 
 
You will then review other souls who need to play those roles, and also need a child 
with your particular issues, for their soul growth. Now obviously, if you need a tyrant 
father, the soul you choose cannot be a docile one; but he may simply be a very 
powerful soul, who you will then pranically view as the tyrant, when you incarnate on 
earth and combine your energies with his. These kinds of ‘fits’ are very carefully chosen 
by all family members involved. 
 
You are now beginning to understand why one child can view a father as strong and 
leader-like; and the other child can view him as a tyrannical autocrat. Whenever any 
person views another, it is always a combination of the united prana…so no two people 
can ever, ever view another in exactly the same way. 
 
Let us take his example (pointing to self) right here, right now.  You are combining your 
energies not only with his, but with the energies he is channeling right now. Correct? 
 
So each of you are ‘involved’ with his energies in a slightly different way.  Some of you 
are taking in this information on a soul level, but are not doing so on a mental level; you 
will be bored.  Others are uniting with him on a mental level as well; you will be 
interested. 
 
He may be connecting with 20 Master strands. If most of these are not appropriate for 
your personal soul growth, or if you, for reasons known only to yourself, are resisting 
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these strands; you are likely to ‘switch off’.  If one person here needs only three of 
these, she will unite with those; if another needs 17 of these, she will unite with them.  
Therefore, on a conscious level, at the end of this discourse, some may say “Wow”, and 
others may say “How boring!” 
 
It all depends on your pranic combination with him, and with the energies he is holding.  
And this is how it works at all times, with everybody, and with everything with which 
you interact. 
 

Group Member: I want to understand your earlier phrase “harness prana”: are you 
speaking of breathing?  
 

 Prana exist within and around you. It is the fabric of the universe, it is the breath of 
God, and it is the essence of who you are. Now, if it is the breath of God and it is also 
who you are, therefore you are also the breath of God. 
 “I think therefore I am”: if you think this, you are automatically harnessing it, but if you 
continue to think “I am separate, I am small, and I don’t deserve God’s attention”, then 
that is the pranic configuration you create in yourself.  If you continue to think this, then 
‘breathing in prana’ is meaningless. 
 
Prana flows, but prana is constantly combined with the energetic emanating you give 
out at any moment in time. Let us say that you (pointing to a sitter) are in a bad mood, 
and that you (pointing to another sitter) are in a good mood.  Both of you are harnessing 
Universal prana, but you are blending it with your particular emanations, and only 
magnifying your particular situation. Prana magnifies everything. 
 
This is why, in the past, we have urged you never to go on a ‘diet’.  The very word 
implies deprivation, and you only feel more depleted, and more deprived, and more 
useless, as you instantly ‘hook up’ with all deprived souls in existence. Then you binge, 
your diet ‘fails’, and you feel even more useless. 
 
But if you shift focus and go on an ‘energy plan’ instead, urging your body to come into 
perfect balance and alignment, then that is what you magnify. 
 

Group Member:  If we have chosen, say, abandonment, to work on in our blueprint; and 
we manage to turn it around into joy or love or whatever, then where is the ‘destiny’? 
 

 There is only one thing that every single person or beingness is ‘destined’ to do, and 
that is to assimilate unassimilated strands. But how quickly you do this is not your 
‘destiny’; that is dependant on your choices and your growth.  All of you want to be 
‘sprinters’: speed is something you are obsessed with, on earth.  But in general, the soul 
focuses on the journey, not the destination. 
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Group Member: So ‘the sprint’ can alter the blueprint as well?  
 

 Not only can ‘the sprint’ alter the blueprint, but so can you, in physical form.  Such is 
the power you now wield. Right now, if you choose to shift or alter your circumstances, 
you indeed could, by changing your pranic configuration with them.  Instantly! And 
there is no particular methodology we can offer you, dear friend. 
 
Ask yourselves how you have done so in the past, as you all have!  Think of those 
moments where a situation seemed insurmountable; and yet, deep inside you, you 
knew you could face it and shift it around.  And you did! 
 

Group Member: How does karma play a role in the making of a blueprint? 
 

 Again we have spoken of this so many times before, but we will speak of it briefly. 
Karma is action and reaction, karma is unassimilated energies that you wish to 
assimilate, so if an aspect of bigotry is one of your unassimilated issues, you will create 
circumstances where you will keep playing the bigot over and over again, till such time 
as you move on Planet Earth and realize there is no reason for bigotry, that ‘all are one’: 
the moment you learn the lesson, the karma is over. 
 

So how long it takes you to learn that lesson is up to you: you can do it in a few minutes 
or you can do it in a few life times. Remember, time is not linear; so you could be 
working this aspect out here, in a major way; and simultaneously elsewhere, in a minor 
way. 
 

Group Member: There are so many people who have got colds and coughs right now: 
are these due to energies we are releasing?  
 

 Let us answer this from the perspective of the topic of the day. All on earth are 
working now, at a furious pace, to harness prana and to shift around energies in self.  
And not only in this ‘self’, but in all incarnated ‘selves’. You are all indulging in major 
‘spring-cleaning’. 
 
Many are exploring the ‘who I am not’ quite furiously; in order to touch the ‘who I am’.  
So some of you are not just ‘re-painting’, but are also ‘re-constructing the house’. 
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Deeply buried and ignored aspects of self have to now surface, and the body often 
manifests your resistance in the form of disease.  Colds and coughs, diarrhea and other 
discharges, are indeed the body’s way of releasing trapped, blocked energies.  So when 
this happens, instantly ask self what aspect of self this refers to.  Work with it, rather 
than against it. 
 

 

JOY, LOVE, LIGHT AND BLESSINGS FROM THE P LEIDIANS.  
 

[Another energy]  
 

BLESSINGS FROM THE MOTHER MARY.  
 

 
 
 


